ARE YOU READY FOR THIS WEATHER? Ready or not, I guess we have no choice!
Sunday we saw about one hundred geese on Hurlbut's pond, lined up as though waiting for the signal to take off in formation.
Later in the afternoon they were gone...off to warmer climes!
They are such fun to watch—and so smart!

MANY THNAKS to Pam and Mildred for refreshments tonight. So good not to have to worry about if! Next meeting will be Nov.23 and it will be refreshments by Sara...and she will need help, unless she has taken care of that!

LAST EVENING Pomona met at Litchfield with a fairly good attendance and a nice short meeting. It was a sad one in one respect, as Plymouth Grange officially merged with Whigville by turning in their charter at the meeting. Sad experience for the members of Plymouth. But on the other hand, a boost for Whigville, and because there were Whigville Members (Plymouth, formerly) the banner went home to Whigville and think how happy that will make Walt Krawiec! Been a long time since Whigville has had the banner! The other banner? Well, that came hoje to Winchester! We had 10 members present. We also had a lot of food and ten bags were made up to go to the food banks in Torrington, Terryville, Barkhamsted, Litchfield, and Winsted. It was a very nice collection.

The next Pomona meeting will be here in Winchester on Dec.14 and we will be taking a collection for the Children's Hospital as well as having a gift exchange (\$3.00 gift), if you want to participate.



DINNER ON SUNDAY....and let's hope it will be a good one! With the price of oil, and cold weather coming so early, we may need a "treasury reinforcement". Spread the word. Todd has put out a lot of publicity, but word of mouth is the best publicity there s is.

TALKED WITH JOE BEMENT the other day. Betty is at Litchfield Woods recuperating ffrom knee surgery. On the 16th she will be having the other knee operated on. He said she was doing very well -- even walking a bit. Lets hope the pain goes with the bad knees--she has had that too long.



ONE VERY HAPPY THING last evening...Sister Ruth Peck came to
the meeting. She looks very
well and was so happy to be out
with people. Don is at Rose
Haven ConvalescentCenter and
she said she does get very lonesome, but she just could not
care for him at home.

UNDERSTAND that Sister Alma
Brooks will be celebrating her
100th birthday this month. Not
sure just when, but in November.

OUR THANKS FOR THE PROGRAM tonight. Not going to say anything more, but thank you very much. Very interesting!

OUR BEN HAS BEEN under the weather for a bit, but hopefully that is behind him now. Sort of like the flu, I guess. Did you get a flu shot? So far, no luck for us, either. However Ernie Bengston told me this afternoon he was able to get one this morning. Maybe we will all be able to get them soon.



GUESS THAT IS IT FOR TONIGHT.